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Dear Special Friends,
     Hello this afternoon from Lagos, as I’m at home here in Nigeria for the past few days now. 
It’s Monday, Sept. 4, 2017, and I praise God for the past over six weeks I spent recently in 
Ghana.
     Thanks for praying for me, as I really need you to faithfully pray for me always. I’ll be 
ministering in Nigeria for the next few weeks, both in Lagos and Abuja. Please remember my 
four prayer points for many years: God’s anointing, God’s provision, God’s protection, and 
God’s strength.
     I’m so grateful for every person who gives, as that’s God’s provision for the ministry. You’re 
a part,  as He uses people just  like you all  over the world,  in Nigeria,  Ghana, Kenya, India, 
Australia, Zambia, U.S., South Africa, Ethiopia, Canada, Tanzania, Botswana, etc., to sow seeds 
into the work. THANKS!
     The terrible floods in the Houston area of Texas, where I’m from, have caused a lot of 
heartache and loss for many thousands of people there. It affected me, personally, as my car had 
several feet of water in it, as well as the car and house of the family who kept it for me. Please 
pray for all the people in Houston, who have suffered so much, including homes, businesses, etc.
     In Ghana, I ministered in many different places, going everywhere by road. My very faithful 
driver, whenever I’m there, is a great blessing for over five years now. 
     In the North, we dedicated another church we’ve helped to build, at Nasia (Church No. 60). It 
was a big occasion, with many people present, and a very happy time of praise to God. Thanks 
again to the teachers and students at Life Christian University in Miami, Florida, who helped 
build the church, from putting the roof on, and then helping go all the way through, to finishing 
it.
     We  also  started  helping  four  more  new  churches,  at  Tinga  (No.  67),  at  Kpakpagyili, 
Tamale(No. 68), at Kalbeo, Bolgatanga (No. 69), and at Gingaani (No. 70) The funds to roof the 
church in Gingaani was totally given to me in offerings from several churches that helped me in 
Ghana, praise God!
     Would you like to help me to do a lot of plastering walls, flooring, windows, doors, wiring, 
painting, etc., on these churches? Please let me know, as God wants to use YOU to have a part!
     The work continues, as we help other churches in northern Ghana, at Paga Navio, Gbeduri, 
Diare, and Bimbago. Two more new churches will be dedicated in January, 2018, when I’m in 
Ghana again, at Pwalugu and Gambaga. God is so good!
     I’m continually amazed at God’s provision to help build more churches in northern Ghana! 
People sometimes ask me if I plan to get to No. 80, 90, or even 100, and I just tell them that 
we’re on the way! The needs are so great, to give a helping hand to churches in so many villages 
and towns, as I’m doing my best, then God makes it all possible. Truly, when we give God our 
best, He gives us His best.   
     The testimonies continue always, and I like to share them, as often as I can. A Nigerian 
pastor’s wife yesterday, testified about how we had prayed for her, quite a few years ago, when 
she came to help with our newsletters, as a volunteer. We prayed for her business, also for her to 



have a life partner, and she’s now married to a pastor, plus they  have three fine sons!
     A lady gave a testimony of how she was walking on the street, and suddenly had a blackout 
spell. She managed to sit down somewhere, and prayed, “Jesus, Jesus, Jesus, please help me,” till 
it passed.
     Another person was counting money needed to pay for something, and it was quite short 
every time. As he prayed, suddenly it became the correct amount! I’ve seen that happen myself, 
as God supplies!
     Pray for me in Nigeria for the next few weeks, ministering in Lagos and Abuja, before I travel 
out again to the southern part of Africa. We’re working very hard on the 2018 “Thought for the 
Day” calendar to be printed this month, plus all the printed newsletters to mail out in October.
     May this new month of September be blessed for you, in Jesus’ name. The letter “S” is for 
September, but the letter “S” is also for “Surprises,” too. I’m praying that your September will 
be  filled  with  GOD’S SURPRISES!  May your  September  be  Special,  Excellent,  Powerful, 
Transformational,  Empowering,   Miraculous,   Beautiful,   Enriching,   Rewarding! Stay very 
close to Jesus!      
Love, Doris Hokett  


